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August 27, 2003

Dear Mr. Chairman,

Subject
Paragraphs 13, 14, 15 & 16, dealing with Singapore Issues, of the draft Cancun Ministerial text contained in document Job(O3)/150/Rev. 1

On each of the paragraphs referred to above, two options have been indicated, one expressing the proponents' view and the other of those who favour continuation of the clarificatory process.  The sharp difference of view among Members on these issues does not offer any other choice.

However, the Annexes D,E,F and G to the Draft Ministerial text, that reflect the view of proponents on the modalities, gives a distorted view, that the Annexes have been discussed by Members.  It would be recalled that the text on transparency in government procurement was introduced by the proponents in a small group meeting.  We are not aware of any text having been put forward by the proponents on trade facilitation.  The text on competition policy was discussed only in a small group meeting.  Only the proponents' paper on investment was introduced and discussed inconclusively in the HOD level meeting.  Thus, Members did not have an opportunity to discuss the modalities identified by the proponents in all the Annexes to the Draft Ministerial text.

There was lack of clarity on how these issues will be dealt with in the draft Ministerial text, due to which Members, who favour continuation of the clarificatory process, could not put forward their views on the issues for further clarification in the form of a paper, though they had expressed their views in detail during the consultations.  My delegation along with those of Botswana, China, Cuba, Egypt, Indonesia, Kenya, Malaysia, Nigeria, Philippines, Venezuela, Zambia, Zimbabwe have jointly identified issues

that require further clarification in the respective Working Groups/CTG.  These are reflected in the Annexes to the letter.

In the interest of balance in reflecting the broad spectrum of views on these issues in the Draft Ministerial text, we would like to request you to add these Annexes to the draft text to be transmitted to the Ministers.  In addition, we would request that this letter together with Annexes be circulated to all the Members as a formal document of the General Council, so that every Member is aware of the views of our delegations on this important issue.

The issues identified in the Annexes are illustrative and not exhaustive; the cosponsors reserve their right to bring up additional issues during the process of clarification.  Further, it needs to be recalled that negotiations on these issues can commence only on the basis of explicit consensus on the modalities for such negotiations.

With warm regards,

Yours sincerely,

(K.M. Chandrasekhar)

H.E. Mr. Carlos Perez Del Castillo,
Chairman of the General Council, WTO and

Ambassador of Uruguay,

Geneva

Copy to
Dr. Supachai Panitchpakdi, Director General, WTO

Mr. ryan Rogerson, Director, TNC and Council Division, WTO

